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LANGHAM ROAD

TEDDINGTON

TEDDINGTON PARISH CHURCH : ST MARY WITH ST ALBAN

Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting
held on 29th April 2014 at 8.40pm in St Mary’s Parish Hall


AGENDA

7.30pm
Annual Meeting of Parishioners (Vestry Meeting)
Prayers

Apologies

Minutes of 2022 Vestry Meeting

Election of Churchwardens
7.45pm
Annual Parochial Church Meeting
1. Minutes of 2022 APCM and Matters Arising

2. Electoral Roll and appointment of Electoral Roll Officer

3. Elections:


Deanery Synod



PCC
Sidespeople
Independent Examiner
4. Churchwardens’ Report
5. Report of the Proceedings of the PCC
6. Fabric & Finance

a) Annual Finance Report
b) Building Anew
c) Church building and Churchyard

d) Parish Hall
7. Reports on Parish Activities
8. Looking Ahead – and the appointment of our new incumbent
9. AOB
PARISH OF ST MARY WITH ST ALBAN, TEDDINGTON
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Parishioners (Vestry Meeting)

Held on 26 April 2022 at 7.30pm
At St Mary’s Parish Hall & via Zoom
Present:
Revd Joe Moffatt
Chairman

Mr Robin Field-Smith
Churchwarden


Carla Maroussas
Churchwarden

Mrs Katherine Matthews
Honorary PCC secretary


And 30 members of the congregation.

The Vicar extended a welcome to all attending the meeting which was the 1st one to have taken place in person since 2019 -although the option to attend via Zoom was also available this year. 

The vicar opened the meeting with prayers. 
1. It was confirmed that the notice convening the meeting had been displayed on the main doors of the church. 
2. Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Jim Carthew, Kay Cassidy, Malcolm Eady, Rev Mary Hawes, Gareth Miller, Jennifer Paynter, Ian Rae, Sarah Rae, Trish Raffetto & Sarah Williams.

3. Minutes of 2021 Meeting of Parishioners
The minutes of the Meeting of Parishioners held on 27 April 2021 were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting. There were no matters arising.

4. Election of Churchwardens
The vicar reminded everyone of the “tradition” at St Mary’s of churchwardens being elected to serve for a period of 4 years, although they do need to be formally re-elected each year. Robin Field-Smith has now served for 4 years and is therefore due to retire from the role. The vicar expressed his appreciation of Robin’s support, expertise, hard work & commitment during this period of time.

However, despite discussions with several members of the PCC and the congregation, the vicar acknowledged that so far no-one had come forward to take over from Robin. Consequently, Robin had therefore agreed to stand again on a temporary basis until a replacement is found. 

Robin gave a short presentation on the privilege and satisfaction that he has gained from being churchwarden over the last 4 years. There have been challenges, not least with the onset of the pandemic, but he has been proud to support such a vibrant and flourishing parish led by an engaging and effective clergy. He encouraged everyone attending the meeting to reflect on his words and consider whether they felt able to take on this busy but ultimately rewarding role. The vicar also explained that he was assessing the tasks currently undertaken by the churchwardens to see if there could be some reallocation of work to new working groups, eg Church maintenance and verger duties.

Carla Maroussas has now served for 2 years and was willing to stand for re-election. Later in the evening she also gave a short talk on the satisfaction and enjoyment she experiences from the role.

Robin and Carla were therefore re-elected unanimously and both were given a warm round of applause for their hard work and dedication.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm.

Signed  



Chairman


Date  


PARISH OF ST MARY WITH ST ALBAN, TEDDINGTON

Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Held on 26 April 2022 at 7.45pm

In St Mary’s Parish Hall & via Zoom

Present:
Revd Joe Moffatt
Chairman


Mr Robin Field-Smith
Churchwarden


Carla Maroussas
Churchwarden


Mrs Katherine Matthews
Honorary PCC secretary


And 30 members of the congregation.

1. Minutes of Annual Parochial Church Meeting 2021
The minutes of the 2021 Annual Parochial Church Meeting held on 27 April 2021 were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting by all present.

2. Electoral Roll and Election of Electoral Roll Officer
The Electoral Roll officer, Jennifer Paynter, had revised the Electoral Roll and she presented her figures as at 24 April 2022. The results of the new roll showed 366 names, meaning a net gain of 19 names on the figure reported in 2021. Of the 366 names on the Roll, 126 are in respect of people who reside outside the parish who habitually attend public worship in this parish. The names removed from the Roll relate to 1 person who has died, 1 duplicate entry and 5 who have moved away.
Jennifer Paynter had put her name forward for re-election as Electoral Roll officer and following a proposal by the vicar, Jennifer was elected unanimously. 

3. Elections
Elected members of the PCC

4 members of the PCC – David Power, Krysia Smith, Nick Strhan & Margaret Squire - were up for re-election this year, having served for at least 3 years. However, all had decided to now retire from the PCC.

The vicar expressed his appreciation for their hard work and dedication to the PCC and the church over the last 3 years. He specifically mentioned Nick who will be leaving the parish during the summer due to his relocation to York. Nick has been a member of St Mary’s since childhood and has served as verger in recent years. He will be missed by everyone at St Mary’s.

Chris Darling, Sophie Edginton, Gareth Miller & James Morris had offered to stand for election to the PCC and all were elected unanimously. All are currently involved in the church in a variety of roles and the PCC is very much looking forward to their involvement and input at future PCC meetings.

Sidesmen:
The churchwardens currently take on the responsibility of arranging the sidesmen’s rota. All sidesmen have expressed their willingness to continue and all were re-elected
Independent examiner:
Jason Hughes is willing to continue as the independent examiner. His election was approved unanimously.

4. Vicar’s Report
The vicar read his report in the Annual Report in full. He noted that the last twelve months have been largely focussed on ‘getting back to normal’, following the gradual lifting of covid restrictions. Not only has this kindled our appreciation of what it means to come together for worship, fellowship and service of others but our understanding of what is normal has expanded so that we now have hybrid forms of worship and fellowship with encouraging numbers watching our services online.

Our overall mission has continued to develop with some notable examples being:

Community Outreach
The Community Café was relaunched in May and has gone from strength to strength, now attracting 40-50 people each week. Likewise, the Memory Café has restarted. These are both St Mary with St Alban initiatives run in partnership with the Activate Sports & Wellbeing Ministry, forming part of a full weekday ‘wellbeing’ programme at St Peter & St Paul. 

Growing Younger
Activate is also beginning to grow. In addition to the weekday wellbeing programme, a new Sunday afternoon Active Church is being launched at St Mark’s and a Youth programme based on streetdance (funded by our Lent Appeal) is planned.  Both start in May 2022.

Caring for God’s Creation
Our Sustainability Group has organised special creation-themed services, provided a fortnightly ‘green-feed’ in our ebulletin and has led our successful bid for an Eco-Church Bronze Award. This has been augmented by our Holy Gardeners who are gradually increasing the biodiversity in our churchyard and are soon to create an exciting new Sensory Garden. 

Diversity and Inclusion
We have looked at both race and sexuality with excellent Supper Talks and Courses organised by our D&I group. I was particularly pleased to run the Living in Love and Faith course which over 35 people attended. I look forward to more discussions and thinking about ways to put our values into practice.

Pastoral Care
An important aspect of our ministry continues to be with funerals and those who mourn. Our services at both All Souls and on the National Day of Reflection in March (marking the anniversary of the first covid lockdown) have been particularly significant. So too was the Bereavement Journey Course that we’ve just run with over 20 people participating and finding it very helpful. In May we will launch a new Bereavement Café (to alternate with the Memory Café on Tuesday afternoons) and we plan to repeat the Course in the autumn.

Improving our Facilities
Building Anew (our major building project) is still in the pipeline notwithstanding delays to receiving pre-application feedback from Richmond Council and further complications with technical elements in the design. We are hoping to finally submit by the end of May. We will then await permission and start planning our fundraising appeal which will be launched as soon as we get that green light

The vicar ended his report by recording his gratitude to his clergy colleagues, churchwardens and parish office team who enabled him to take a three-month sabbatical in the summer of 2021.

5. Report of the Proceedings of the PCC
The report was taken as read as an accurate statement of all decisions taken by the PCC during 2021-2022. The vicar thanked Katherine Matthews for her work as PCC secretary.

6. Fabric & Finance
a. Finance - Annual Finance Report:
Fred Squire, treasurer, presented the Annual Finance Report to those present. His overall comments were that the church finances were healthy despite another difficult and unusual year and there is evidence of recovery in our income particularly as regards hall income which totalled £45,079 and service collections.

The key features of 2021 were:

Income of £297,860; (2020: £283,668)

Reported costs, including depreciation, of £312,686; (2020: £339,709)

Deficit of £14,826; (2020 Deficit of £56,040)

Cash in bank of £299,984; (2020: £337,530).

The total income figure shown above does include funds raised for specific charities or projects, eg ALMA and Glass Door. However, besides improvements in hall income and service collections noted above the church also benefited from an increase in planned giving to £108,557, receipts from the job retention scheme of £11,557 and a legacy of £1,000. The Christmas bazaar raised £5.3k.

Fred displayed a small table detailing the number of planned givers and the methods used to pay. The majority now give via the efficient Parish Giving Scheme. Others donate via CAF donate or via standing order to Barclays. Fred encouraged those who still give via Barclays to consider changing to PGS since there are costs associated with the former method and the process of claiming gift aid is more complex.

The most significant costs were the Common Fund contribution of £105k and parish office costs. Church development costs however were much less than anticipated due to the hiatus on the extension project as the church awaited feedback from LBRUT on the proposed scheme.

The operating deficit for the year was £14,826 but a gain on investments of £15,983 enabled us to report a small surplus of £1,157.

The vicar expressed his thanks and appreciation to Fred and to Sarah Rae who once again have managed church finances prudently and effectively during a most difficult year. He also expressed gratitude to others in the team who manage Gift Aid and count/bank collections.

b. Building Anew

Steve Randall, chair of the Governance Group which is overseeing “Building Anew” had written a short summary of the progress of the project. Steve was unable to attend the meeting but the vicar highlighted the main points of the report which were:

Feedback was received from LBRUT on the pre-app submission in May 2021 which was largely supportive of our plans. There were concerns as to how far the Garden Room would extend eastwards into the church yard. As a result, the architects prepared modified drawings which were submitted in June and received a positive response in November. 

The consultation process which took place in November/December resulted in overwhelmingly positive response.

The governance group has been busy throughout the year drafting and commissioning several reports and documents to be included in our final submission for planning permission, assessing sustainable options to heat the extension and reduce our carbon footprint overall and also by commissioning an artist to design an integrated coloured glass installation for the east wall of the garden room following a brief but rigorous tender process.

Subject to some minor revisions to the proposed scheme to accommodate modifications for a mechanical ventilation unit, the governance group aim to submit the final planning application in May or June 2022.

The vicar expressed his thanks and appreciation to Steve Randall and all those serving on the Governance Group for their advice and commitment to this project.

c. Church Building & Churchyard:
Robin Field-Smith had written a comprehensive report on the work done to repair and maintain the church building and churchyard. He highlighted 3 points:

· The church remains open every day and he is very aware of how much this accessibility and openness is appreciated by many in our local community.

· The Holy Dusters continue to clean and care for the church on Thursday mornings and some new volunteers have come forward to assist

· 8 individuals have come forward to volunteer for the new Church Maintenance group.

Robin also reflected on the success of Love your Burial Ground week and he is looking forward to the creation of the Sensory Garden which will be opened during Teddington in Bloom in June.

d. Parish Hall

Jo O’Hagan, chair of the Hall committee, had written a comprehensive report for the Annual Report. She expressed her thanks to all church users of the hall for setting a good example in caring for this important local amenity and in particular to Suzanne Parker, Operations Manager and Alex…., our caretaker who continue to work hard on the administrative and practical tasks undertaken to ensure optimal use of the hall. 

The vicar expressed his thanks to Jo for her work as chair of the Hall committee. More volunteers on the committee would be welcome.
e. Recording St Mary’s:
Sue Stevens reported that the work on this long-standing project is due to end this year. It was been a fulfilling and engaging project and will result in a record likely to be of both local and national interest.

She expressed particular thanks to Robin Field-Smith for his support and the other volunteers who have been involved.

7. Worship & Nurture
a. Safeguarding:
Mary Field-Smith, our safeguarding officer, expressed her thanks to all those involved in the safeguarding team and to everyone who diligently complete the required paperwork and recognise the significance of establishing a culture of safeguarding and protection in all church activities.

The vicar thanked Mary for her commitment to this role and for keeping abreast of all safeguarding requirements.

b. Children’s Ministry
Ruth Chaperlin, Children’s Champion, reported on the relief and happiness felt by so many that children’s activities had restarted following the pandemic and she acknowledged the effort and enthusiasm displayed by Rev Mary Hawes with her online 9am services during the lockdowns.

The Coffee and Craft sessions following the 9am services are very popular and encourage friendship and fellowship. Sidonie Kennan provides engaging and imaginative resources for these sessions but more volunteers would be appreciated.

Unfortunately, few children are attending the 10am service and the children’s church. This is partly due to the loss of continuity in attendance during the lockdown so plans are underway to relaunch Children’s Church in June with a new programme to reinvigorate participation and enthusiasm.

The vicar expressed his thanks to Ruth and Sidonie for their commitment and determination in ensuring St Mary’s continues to offer ministry to the youngest members of our church community.

c. Choir & Music
Derek Saunders, choir director was unable to attend the meeting. However, the vicar offered his thanks for the wonderful work he does in nurturing the musical life of the church with skilful directing of the choir and managing a small team of regular organists, referring particularly to the Passiontide concert in early April and the beautiful music and singing at the various services during Holy Week and on Easter Sunday.

The vicar also took the opportunity at this point in the meeting to thank Fred Squire for the work he does in ensuring that so many of our church services are now recorded and available online and how the sound quality has improved so much over the last 2 years. Fred would appreciate more volunteers to assist with the recordings/live stream on Sunday mornings.

d. Churches Together
Malcolm Eady had sent a detailed written report of CTT activities during the year. Thankfully many events were able to take place as normal as Covid restrictions were eased. However, the annual Christmas lunch, for which St Mary’s was responsible for this year, did not take place as normal. Due to a resurgence of the virus over Christmas, it was decided to provide a lunch in people’s homes rather than gathering at Elleray Hall. Thanks and appreciation were expressed to John Mulcahy for overseeing all the preparations for this.

e. Nurture courses:
Once again, remarkable number of nurture courses have been held this year. All courses have been popular and well-supported and have appealed to a wide audience ranging from those who engage in challenging courses to those who prefer quieter and more reflective sessions. Courses have been both lay & clergy led and Rev Caroline Halmshaw expressed particular thanks to Sarah Rae & Sarah Williams who have supported her throughout the year.

Rosamond McDowell had written a particularly reflective and theological report on Morning & Evening Prayer which continues to be offered via Zoom every day and is well attended.

Caroline acknowledged that gaps remain in offering suitable ministry to our youth and young adults and this will a focus over the coming months.

8. Pastoral Care
The work of the PVT has resumed fully following the lifting of Covid restrictions and there were encouraging written reports from Sarah Williams, Sue Stevens, Sarah Rae & Clare Rider describing the support offered through Baptisms, work with the sick or vulnerable including links with Teddington Memorial Hospital and the success of the Community café and Memory café.

The vicar thanked all those who had been involved with pastoral care, acknowledging the benefits that a caring and pro-active community can offer.

9. Diversity & Inclusion
Chris Darling reported that this new group has attracted 6 regular volunteers who have been meeting monthly for just over a year. The group aims to address some challenging issues and is working on an Equality, Diversity & Inclusion policy for adoption by the PCC. The recent Living in Love & Faith course held during Lent was well attended and the group will be aiming to build on the momentum of this programme over the coming year.

10. Sustainability
This is another new working group which has been effectively and successfully led by Carla Maroussas with a team of 9 volunteers meeting every 6 weeks. Carla’s written report described some of the early successes including the receipt of a Bronze award from Eco church. There are several exciting projects in the pipeline for the rest of 2022.

11. Links
a. St Mary & St Peter’s CofE Primary School.

Malcolm Eady had produced a detailed report on activities and developments at the church school.
A new head teacher, Ms Helen Swain, has been appointed following Mr Logan’s retirement.

The school continued to cope well with school closures during the 2nd lockdown and it has been open as normal since Easter 2021. 

Rev Mary Hawes remains as chair of the board of governors.

b. Hampton Deanery Synod.

Hilary Adamson had written a comprehensive summary of 3 Deanery Synod meetings this year. The issues discussed during the year have ranged from the Diocesan Vision 2030 Creation Care and how we need to promote awareness of more eco friendly and sustainable ways of living, Social prescribing supporting individual wellbeing through the Activate project and National trends in youth ministry and how we address falling attendance and engagement with young people in our communities. 

c. Activate

There was a detailed report on the remit and activities of Activate in the Annual Report written by Sarah Hallett, Operations Manager. Following a difficult start due to the pandemic, the Activate team have set out a revised structure of activities with 3 particular areas of focus: Active Wellbeing Hubs, Activate Sporty Church and Activate Youth.

d. ALMA

Suzie Gordon is our ALMA rep. She reported that plans are still underway to arrange a gathering via Zoom with the parish in Pemba given that physical visits have not been possible over the last 2 years.

St Mary’s will lead the Morning Prayer in Pemba via You Tube on Wednesday……

e. Fairtrade

Susan Jacobs has been our sole representative for Fairtrade for many years. She is pleased that St Mary’s continues to support Fairtrade by using Traidcraft tea & coffee and she is often asked for supplies by individuals in the church/local community,

f. Handbells

The Handbell group has been entertaining us and other organisations for 20 years! Sheila Insley expressed a wish for more participants to join in this enjoyable activity. 

The vicar expressed his thanks to Sheila for her commitment to this group which encompasses goodwill and fellowship.
g. Welcare

Margaret Squire continues to be the church representative for Welcare and she was pleased to report that St Mary’s had continued to support the charity by raising funds with Carols at the Anglers and the Lent Lunch. She encouraged those at the meeting to consider donating directly to the charity as those it supports will suffer unduly from the current cost of living crisis.
12. Looking Ahead
The vicar displayed an exciting list of events which we can look forward over the coming months including the Jubilee celebrations on Sunday 5 June, the River Blessing service on 10 July and the Sustainability festival and Harvest service over the weekend of 23 -25 September.
13. Any Other Business
There was no other business.
Robin Field-Smith proposed a vote of thanks to our talented and committed clergy team: Joe, Martin, Mary, Caroline & Roz. The parish is privileged to benefit from their leadership which was illustrated by the ways in which communal worship has continued in so many imaginative and inspiring ways during the dark and challenging days of lockdown.

The meeting closed at 9.20pm following prayers led by the Caroline and the Grace.
